
BOROUGH OF POINT PLEASANT 

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT 

June 26, 2019 

 

The regular meeting of the Point Pleasant Zoning Board of Adjustment was called to 

Order by Chairman Schroeder at 7:00 P.M.  Mr. Schroeder led the Salute to the Flag.  He 

proceeded to open the meeting in compliance with the “Open Public Meetings Act”. 

 

Members Present:   Mr. Shrewsberry  Ms. Commins  Mrs. Petrillo  

 Mr. Nikola Mr. Schroeder    

Members Absent:  Mr. Coleman Mr. Weiglein   Mr. Giordano   

 Ms. Masterson    Mr. Blank     

Attorney:  Mr. Gertner 

 

Minutes: 06/12/2019 

 

A motion to approve was made by Mrs. Petrillo, seconded by Ms. Commins 

 

Roll Call Vote 

Ms. Commins- Yes Mrs. Petrillo- Yes Mr. Nikola- Yes 

 

Administrative Approval 

09-19- Duncan- Block 7 Lot 27 212 Eastham Road- Administrative Change to previously 

approved application (7:05-7:09) 

Ms. Duncan is looking to change the roofline of her previously approved variance.  Changing the 

roofline will raise the peak by 1’ making the height of the structure 16’.   

 

A motion to approve was made by Ms. Commins, seconded by Mrs. Petrillo 

 

Roll Call Vote  

Mr. Shrewsberry- Yes  Ms. Commins- Yes Mrs. Petrillo- Yes Mr. Nikola- Yes 

 Mr. Schroeder- Yes 

 

Resolutions 

15-19- Quinn- Block 42 Lot 10- 506 River Ave- Building Coverage 

16-19- Blessing- 2606 Beech Street- Side Yard, Front Yard, Front Yard Porch & Lot 

Coverage 

 

A motion to memorialize was made by Mrs. Petrillo, seconded by Ms. Commins 

 

Roll Call Vote 

Ms. Commins- Yes Mrs. Petrillo- Yes Mr. Nikola- Yes 

 

17-02A- Hawryluk- Block 275 Lot 4- 736 Howe Street- Amended Resolution  

Mr. Gertner explained he drafted an amended resolution for 736 Howe Street.  The Board 

doesn’t have the right to deem a street.  The four homes have been noticed about this hearing. 



Ms. Kim White, 740 Howe St was sworn in.   

W-1 was marked into evidence.   

 

Ms. White read the evidence into the records see attachment. 

 

 

Mr. Robert Hawryluk, 736 Howe St was sworn in.  Mr. Hawryluk stated the easement was 

created with the original subdivision.  He stated if the easement is a street he is fine with that 

decision, if it is not a street he would like to move on and continue with the easement.  

 

Mr. Gertner explained if the four parties involved all agree they can ask the town to dedicate the 

easement as a street.  If not, the easement will continue. 

 

A motion to approve was made by Mrs. Petrillo, seconded by Ms. Commins 

  

A motion to adjourn was made by Mrs. Petrillo, seconded by Ms. Commins.  All were in favor.  

The meeting adjourned at 7:38pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sharon Morgan 

Zoning Board Secretary 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


